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Afterschool for All Challenge 2013 

Summary of “Asks” 
 
Support funding for 21st CCLC and CCDF in FY2013 and FY2014  

• Current funding for the 21st Century Community Learning Centers (21st CCLC) initiative 
covers the costs associated with quality afterschool and summer learning programs for 
about 1.1 million children.  In the context of state and local budget shortfalls, and 
with more than 18 million parents who need afterschool programs for their children, 
additional support is needed.  

• For FY2013, the President requested that funding for 21st CCLC be maintained at 
current levels. Funding afterschool and summer learning programs is a cost-effective 
investment that has the multiple benefits of providing a lifeline to working families, 
keeping young people safe and secure and increasing student success.  Do not let the 
sequestration process result in fewer students having access to quality programs.   

• Consistent with leading child care organizations and advocates, we support a FY2013 
budget increase of $825 million for the Child Care Development Fund.  Roughly one-
third of this funding supports afterschool programs for school-age children.  

 
Co-sponsor reintroduction of the bipartisan Afterschool for America’s Children Act to 
incorporate improvements to the 21st CCLC initiative as part of the ESEA 
reauthorization process.  The Afterschool for America’s Children Act: 

• Reauthorizes the 21st CCLC program and supports quality afterschool, before-school 
and summer learning programs that enhance and complement the school day through 
engaging hands-on, experiential learning activities.   

• Builds upon strong partnerships between schools and community- and faith-based 
organizations through shared data and resources. 

• Promotes professional development and training of afterschool program staff. 

• Encourages innovative ways to engage students in learning that looks different from 
the traditional school day, with an emphasis on hands-on, experiential learning; 
science, technology, engineering and math (STEM); social and emotional learning and 
physical activity and nutrition education.  

• Supports approaches that focus on individualized learning that provide a variety of 
ways for students to master core skills and knowledge and gain academic credit for out 
of school time work. 

• Provides accountability measures that are connected to college- and career-readiness 
goals and show student progress over time toward meeting indicators of success 
including school attendance, grades and on-time grade level advancement. 

• Maintains current formula grants to states, the funds from which are distributed to 
local communities through a competitive grant process at the state level.  

 
Join the Afterschool Caucus 

• We invite you to join more than 100 Members of the House and Senate in serving on 
the Afterschool Caucus.  Membership on the Caucus signifies a commitment to 
afterschool, before-school and summer learning program opportunities for young 
people.   


